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Transmitted via email 

City of Los Angeles Department of City Planning  
Los Angeles City Planning Commission 
CPC@lacity.org  
 
Office of City of Los Angeles Councilmember Traci Park 
Attn: Traci Park 
Councilmember CD 11 
councilmember.park@lacity.org 
 

 
RE: City Planning Commission Case: CPC-2022-5401-CA, CPC-2023-3653-ZC, ENV- 
2022-5286-EIR, and CF 22-0392 
 
City Planning Commission, 
 
 
Over the past decade, the Mar Vista Neighborhood Council has faithfully served as the voice of the Mar Vista 
community. Our unwavering commitment to our neighborhood and city drives our mission. 
 
Currently, we find ourselves in a unique situation regarding the Metro TCN program. We believe it is crucial to 
ensure that our community has ample time and opportunities for public outreach and input on this matter. 
 
Digital billboards are a serious matter in our city.  In the past the MVCC has opposed such projects.  
 

• The MVCC Opposed Council File: 22-1154, The Interactive Kiosk Program 
• The MVCC Supported If Amended Council File: 11-1705, The Digital Billboard ordinance.  

 
As the changing display currently stands, it poses a significant distraction to drivers, making the situation potentially 
hazardous. It is imperative that the city provides us with the necessary time to thoroughly evaluate this program. 
 
Therefore, we respectfully request that the City Planning Commission (CPC) hearing scheduled for September 14, 
2023, be postponed. This delay will afford not only our Neighborhood Council but all Neighborhood Councils, the 
public, Council Districts, and Planning Commissioners the opportunity to receive and meticulously review the 
essential information required for a comprehensive assessment of the Program. 
 

 
 
Very Truly Yours, 

 
 
 

Drew Ruesch, 
MVCC Board Chair 


